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The Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations

 Small Business & Education References Committee

Suite S1.61 Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

E-mail:  eet.sen@aph.gov.au
Dear Secretary,

SUBMISSION REGARDING INNOVATION AND EDUCATION 

AMENDMENT BILL 2001 FROM THE 

AUSTRALIAN ASSOCIATION OF CHRISTIAN SCHOOLS

The Australian Association of Christian Schools (AACS) represents Protestant Christian schools around Australia.  There are over 250 Protestant Christian schools with some 70,000 students and 5,000 teachers.  Nearly all schools are co-educational and comprehensive with more than 40% of the Christian schools in regional, rural and remote Australian communities.   The SES measure of Christian schools demonstrates that they serve dominantly working and middle-class Australian families.  

The Innovation and Education Legislation Amendment Bill 2001 specifically addresses the States Grants (Primary and Secondary Education Assistance) Act 2000 in three parts.  The amendments proposed by this Bill correct errors or replace amounts shown to be incorrect in the original Act passed in December 2000.  

The first error relates to the provision of per capita funding for students with disabilities in non-Government schools.  The amended amount will bring the level of funding to $561 per student per annum.  This is covered in Schedule 8 Part 2 Column 3.  

The second amendment relates to the Strategic Assistance Programme for Independent Non-Government Schools over the quadrennium 2001 – 2004.  The payments for Special Education under the Act needed to be adjusted in Schedule 8 Part 1 Column 2 to ensure that these schools were not disadvantaged in their Special Education funding.  

The third amendment covered in Schedule 7 Column 2 relates to an amendment for the amount available under the Establishment Grants for the years 2001 to 2004.  The original estimates would have been based on information available at the time of the Act.  The data currently available has led to a revision of these estimates and resulted in the proposed amendment.  

AACS supports all of the above amendments.  

Yours sincerely,

PETER A CRIMMINS

Executive Officer, AACS

8 June 2001
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